

Hon Andrew McNamara MP

Member for Hervey Bay



Minister for Sustainability, Climate Change and Innovation

Ref: 5 SU/08/0573

- 4 MAR 2008

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

Thank you for your letter dated 13 February 2008 concerning Petition No. 988-08.

I have noted the petition; however, as it relates to actions undertaken by the Brisbane City Council may I suggest you refer the petitioners to that organisation.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. If any further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact Rhett Butler of the Environmental Protection Agency on telephone 3238 3517.

Yours sincerely

Andrew McNamara MP Minister for Sustainability, Climate Change and Innovation